Ladies and gentlemen!
At the beginning of 2004 the Ministry of Transport in Iceland took charge  of Road Safety from the Ministry of Justice. As Minister of Transport, I decided to take this responsibility very seriously and after extensive preparations we made Road Safety a part of our National Transport Plan which was approved by Parliament in May 2005. This way the Road Safety Action Plan has a specific and guaranteed budget for the next 4 years. 
The objectives for Road Safety in Iceland are:
· Number of fatal accidents per 100.000 inhabitants among the lowest in the world
· Number of fatal accidents and seriously injured to decrease by 5% every year until 2016
The Ministry established a special Executive Committee on Road Safety with the participation of the Road Administration, Road Traffic Directorate and National Commissioner of Police.
One of the most important tasks for improving Road Safety is reducing speed. Half of the budget mentioned earlier goes towards reducing speed. In Iceland, fatal and serious accidents are most frequent in non-urban areas. We planned to increase automatic speed control and police enforcement in non-urban areas as a means of reducing speed. In the summer of 2005 a special agreement was signed with the National Commissioner of Police to address this issue. Police enforcement was doubled, focusing on known dangerous road sections in non-urban areas. To achieve maximum effect the Road Traffic Directorate ran road safety awareness campaigns at the same time. The results were impressive. Fatal and serious accidents fell by 30% in non-urban areas with increased police enforcement. Based on this success a new contract was signed last weeks with the National Commissioner of Police, where the allocated funds are doubled.
One of Road Traffic Directorate’s tasks is to run awareness campaigns. For the past two years their campaigns have been very effective , making road safety a part of the public discourse as it has never been before. One of their most successful campaigns is called “Victims”. It was awarded the Eurobest 2004 Gold medal in the category “Public Health & Safety” and received awards on the national level as well. 
After each campaign the Directorate performed a survey to evaluate the impact on drivers. 
66.8% rated the campaign between 8-10. That was the 2nd highest rate in        Gallup’s history in Iceland for Commercial Campaigns

85.5% understood the campaign's message 

38.4% believed that the campaign would change the way they drive
27.1% believed it would have no effect on their driving
In the end, what matters most is the number of accidents. Since our numbers are relatively low for fatal and serious injuries, we evaluate our success by comparing current results to the average figures over the past 5 years. In 2005, fatal injuries were 6.3 per 100,000 inhabitants and total injuries were 350 per 100,000 inhabitants. Iceland has become a country with one of the lowest numbers of fatal accidents in the world.
We are very pleased with this development over the past 2 years and hope that we will be able to continue our good work. One accident is one too many. Let me conclude by thanking you Mr. Gorbach very much for making road safety a top priorty during the Austrian precedency.  Thank you for your attention.
